Our Case Number: ABP-313182-22
Planning Authority Reference Number:

An
Bord

Pleanala

x

Raymond and Ursulla Butler
127 Ayrfield Drive

Ayrfield

Dublin 13

D13WOH4

Date: 07 June 2022

Re: BusConnects Clongriffin to City Centre Core Bus Cortidor Scheme
County Dublin

Dear Sir/ Madam,

An Bord Pleandla has received your observation or submission in relation to the case mentioned

above and will take it into consideration in its determination of the matter. Please accept this letter as a
receipt for the fee of €50 that you have paid.

Please be advised that copies of all submissions / observations received in relation to the application
will be made available for public inspection at the offices of the Local Authority and at the offices of An
Bord Pleanala when they have been processed by the Board.

For further information on this case please access our website at www.pleanala.ie and input the 6-digit
case number into the search box. This number is shown on the top of this letter (for example:
303000).

Yours faithfully,

bl

4/ Kevin McGettigan
Administrative Assistant
DirectLine: 01-8737263
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127 Ayrfield Drive,
Ayrfield,

Dublin. 13.
D13WQOH 4

30* May 2022
An Bord Pleanalla

Re: APB —-313182- 22
Open Space Between 45 and 47 Ayrfield Drive Dublin 13

Dear Sirs

We refer to the above matter and are writing to you as concerned residents regarding the above
application. We set out hereunder a list of our objections to this project

1. This is a green area used and always has been used by the Children of Ayrfield and if this is
taken away from them we are left with no area for them to play on.

2. Our Children will not be safe and to have an opening onto a Main Road, (dual carriageway}
would be a recipe for disaster and only waiting for a child or adult to be killed or seriously
injured .

3. It also makes it easier for a quick getaway either from Ayrfield Drive or from the Malahide
Road into Ayrfield Drive and through the other estates for undesirables.

4. It will leave the residents very vunerable to all sorts of antisocial behaviour

5. It will also cause parking problems as people who are accessing the bus stop on the
Malahide Road, will drive into Ayrfield walk through and this will cause more problems for
us Residents, who bought our houses some 40 years ago because we wanted a safe place to
live. If this proceeds we are no longer safe in our homes and this is not right.

Please refuse this application for the safety and wellbeing of our children and residents who live
in Ayfield.

Yours faithfully,
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